TOWN OF GUILDERLAND

INDUSTRIAL DEVELOPMENT AGENCY

MEETING MINUTES

January 6, 2012
Board Members Present:



Staff Members Present:

William Young, Esq., Chairman                          A. Joseph Scott, III, Esq

James Shahda, Vice Chairman                          HodgsonRuss,LLP, Agency 

Michael Bopp, Treasurer 



Counsel and Bond Counsel

Anthony Carrow, Secretary


Donald Csaposs, CEO
Christopher Bombardier, 



William Adams, CFO
Ass’t Secretary, Ass't Treasurer 


Linda Cure, Administrative Assistant
Board Members Absent:



Staff Members Absent:

Other Attendees:   Karl Newton, CPA, Marvin and Company, PC
Chairman Young called the meeting of the Industrial Development Agency, held at Guilderland Town Hall on January 6, 2012 to order at 8:20 a.m.

I.
Public Comment:
None.

II.
Approval of the Minutes of October 21, 2011:

On a motion made by Mr. Bombardier and seconded by Mr. Bopp, the minutes of the October 21, 2011 IDA Board meeting were approved.. 
III.
Old Business

None.
IV.
New Business

A.
Report of the Audit Committee.

The audit committee met prior to the regular board meeting to discuss

the status of the 2011 financial audit.  Mr. Newton, CPA from Marvin and

Company, PC. Is working with Mr. Csaposs, Ms. Cure and Mr. Adams to

gather the necessary information for the audit.  See committee minutes.

B.
Report of Governance Committee. 

The governance committee met prior to the regular board meeting and reviewed and approved all existing policies.  See committee minutes.
C.
Consideration of Annual Administration Resolution.  

On a motion made by Mr. Bopp and seconded by Mr. Carrow, the Annual Administration Resolution was unanimously approved.  A discussion was held and the recommendation was made to rotate committee assignments and officer positions in 2013.  In addition, Mr. Bopp suggested that the Finance Committee should meet this fall to review the 2013 budget and make recommendations to the Board.
D.
Housekeeping.
All Board members filled out the Acknowledgement of Fiduciary Duties, as well as the Confidential Evaluation of Board Performance.  All Board members will also sign the Oath with the Town Clerk at the conclusion of the meeting. 

E.
Annual Audit Update 

Karl Newton from Marvin and Company, PC, will begin the audit and he hopes to have in concluded by the end of February. 

F.
Other Matters.
Report of NYS Legislative Activity.

Attorney Scott reported that the Legislature is fairly quiet with regard to IDA reform initiatives.  There is now a framework in place to finance Not-for-Profit projects.  The ABO has received some increased funding, which has resulted in more activity by the ABO office, including taking back the function of PAAA training.  Hodgson Russ, LLP is working on getting its re-certification so that the firm can continue to offer training to IDA’s.  The Board discussed the various issues involving inactive IDA dissolutions.  Attorney Scott reported that he has had no feedback from the potential mall project and he expects to hear from the potential Not-for-Profit project soon.

On a motion made by Mr. Bombardier and seconded by Mr. Bopp, Chairman Young adjourned the meeting of the Guilderland Industrial Development Agency at 8:52 am. 

Respectfully submitted,

Linda Cure

Administrative Assistant

